

Volume I, Issue 5, November, 1976

The auction that was held on October 6 at the Red Cross Building was an outstanding success. The clubroom was completely filled with items to be auctioned. There were bargains galore. Working short wave receivers were going for as low as \$1.00, while the most expensive item sold was under \$40. Everyone seemed to have a great time, and the club made a good profit.

Next month's meeting will be our annual elections. These elections determine the direction the club will take for the coming year and are extremely important. Please be thinking of individuals you would like to nominate. Every vote is very important, so please remember to be there Wednesday, November 3, the American Red Cross Building in Santa Rosa. The meeting will also have an exciting raffle and an amazing story by a local ham of an actual catch 22 antenna problem right here in Santa Rosa. This will be of interest to everyone who has or plans to pure up a tower.

A novice class has started at Montgomery High School, with eight excited students. J. P. Creed is doing a very excellent job with these teen aged novices. There will be a novice adult class starting to the very near future, and anyone interested in signing up should contact Bob Sones, WEEEK's immediately.

Terry, WASRNF, visited and on vacation. Terry had a very exciting trip and many exciting stories to tell.

It's nice to hear Bob maple back in town after his vacation.

Fern Spellman is not at the meters with a new FM144-105XR-II, fully synthesized rig.

Paul, WA6KLM, found a real pargain at the auction in a 16mm projector that seems to work fine. The only problem is Paul has no 16mm films to look at. If anyone has a "loaner" for Paul, please contact him.

Don't forget Wednesday, November 3, 8:00 p.m., election night, a very important meeting.